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Last night, a special general meeting of the Central Murray and Golden Rivers Football Netball 
Leagues was convened to address the application from the Ultima Football Netball Club to 
depart the Golden Rivers FNL and join the Central Murray FNL for the 2025 season and beyond. 

  

In accordance with Section 7.2 of the Central Rivers By-Laws, a vote was held to determine the 
outcome of this application. For the move to be approved, a 75% majority in favour from the 
CMFNL was required. With Ultima FNC receiving the 75% approval vote from the Central Murray 
Clubs. Consistent with Section 7.2 of the Central Rivers By-Laws, the Golden Rivers Clubs were 
also required to vote, with 83% objecting to the move. 

  

The final decision sat with the Central Rivers Board, and after careful consideration of the 
respective Leagues voting results, the Central Rivers Board have voted against supporting the 
Ultima FNC application for Season 2025.  

  

While this decision does not allow for Ultima FNC's transition for season 2025, the Central 
Rivers Board remains committed to supporting the club's future endeavours and fostering a 
collaborative environment among all Central Murray and Golden Rivers clubs as we prepare for 
what the 2026 season and beyond may look like. 

  

We appreciate the ongoing support of the broader community and stakeholders during this 
process. 


